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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
KNOTTINGLEY POWER 
Gas fired power station – this is now on hold as they failed to get the go-ahead at 
the 2018 Energy Capacity Auction. Although they have bought the site and will 
shortly have full control of it they WILL NOT be building a gas fired power station 
there any time soon. 
 
PLANNING 
The planning application to build a new residential development to the rear of Manor 
Garth and the school was REFUSED by Selby Planning Committee on Wednesday 
April 11th. The reasons for the refusal were that the arrangements for dealing with 
ground water were inadequate, it is outside the village development limits and it 
would adversely affect the views, landscape, character and setting of Kellington. 
 
The applicant can appeal the decision.  
 
For further info on these or other planning applications please contact John or Mary 
McCartney on 662558 or e-mail mmccartney@selby.gov.uk  
 
EVENT FOR THE MORE MATURE 
Your Parish Council have been asked if they can put on an event at the village hall 
for the more mature residents of the village. 
Yes we can – if that is what people want. 
 
There are a number of suggestions; 
A tea party on the afternoon of Sunday 11th November to celebrate the end of World 
War 1 (afternoon tea, a sing-a-long, raffle, tombola and time to chat to friends old 
and new).  
A mid-summer tea party or maybe a Christmas party? 
SO WHAT DO YOU THINK? WOULD YOU HELP US RUN SUCH AN EVENT? 
OR WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A GUEST AT SUCH AN EVENT AND IF SO WHICH 
OF THE THREE WOULD YOU PREFER? 
 
Let us know, speak to any of your Parish Councillors or ring John or Mary on 
662558. 
 
PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE 
Please visit the new Parish Council website at www.kellingtonpc.org.uk where you 
will find information such as minutes and agendas of meetings, newsletters and 
financial reports along with names and contact details of your Parish councillors. 
 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
The meetings of the Parish Council are held on the first Wednesday of every month 
(except August and December) at 7.15 pm in the village hall.  



 
VILLAGE HALL NEWS 
 
COFFEE MORNINGS 
The next coffee mornings will be on Sat 2nd June and Sat 7th July  10 – 12 noon. 
BOOKINGS 
The village hall A.G.M. will be held on Wednesday 23rd May at 7pm in the village 
hall. All welcome. 
To book the hall contact Victoria McLauchlan 663790 or Kathryn Newton 662749. 
 
 
KELLINGTON CHURCH NEWS 
CHURCH SERVICES 
Services are at 9.30am. On 1st 3rd and 5th Sundays at St Edmund’s Kellington.  
And 9.30 am on 2nd and 4th Sundays at All Saints Whitley. 
 
For enquiries about baptisms and weddings please contact Fr. Mike Marsh at The 
Vicarage, 1, Manor Farm Close, 01977 663553 or one of the Churchwardens:- 
Miss A. Procter – 01977661638 
Mrs M. Bradley – 01977661255 
 
The Kellington and Whitley churches website can be found at 
www.kellingtonwithwhitley.org.uk  
 
WHAT’S ON 
BINGO 
There will be a bingo night on Wednesday 20th June at 7pm in the village hall.  
 
Useful Contact Numbers 
Police non-emergency                            101 
Yorkshire Water                                      0345828888 
Parish Lighting                                        01609780780 
Flood line                                                08459881188 
North Yorkshire County Council             01609780780 
 
Selby household waste recycling centre - Canal Road, Selby, YO8 8AG 

Opening times 

April to September - 8.30am to 5pm (open every day except Wednesdays*) 
October to March - 8.30am to 4pm (open every day except Wednesdays*) 
 
 The site is closed every Wednesday, and on 25 and 26 December and 1 January.  
ITEMS FOR THE NEXT NEWSLETTER 
If you would like an item placed in the next newsletter please send them electronically or by post 
to the Clerk to the Parish Council at the address below by 9th July 2018. 
Clerk to the Council        Janet Smith           
                                       19 Water Garth 
                                        Kellington 
                                        DN14 0PA 
janetsmith.clerk@yahoo.com  
 
  



 
  
 


